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Become Leaders of your Nation! 

 

On 4.21 by the Heavenly Calendar, 2nd Year of Cheon Il Guk (May 19, 2014) the participants of the 

184th Chung Pyung 40-day Workshop for Philippines 2nd Generation held the closing ceremony at the 

Small Hall of Cheonseong Wanglim Palace (Heavenly Palace). 

 

After the morning Chanyang Yeoksa session the members of the workshop gathered at the Small Hall and 

started the closing ceremony at 9:40 am. After singing the song and reciting the family pledge, Mr. In-pyo 

Moon, International Lecturer for Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center, the Emcee, introduced 

Lecturer Concepcion Bayawa Gawec, Divine Principle Lecturer to offer a report prayer. After her prayer 

Mr. Moon reported about the Workshop. 

 

Amongst the grace received at Chung Pyung Training Center the members were able to participate in the 

2014 Purification Azalea Festival for the Inheritance of Heavenly Fortune. Throughout the 3 days of the 

Special Great Works members participated all 9 Chanyang sessions and received abundant heavenly 

blessings of heavenly fortune. Total of 38 students aging from 12 to 20 received the 40-day workshop 

certificate this time. Representing all of the members, Mitsuru Ramos, the Workshop Leader, came to the 

stage and received the certificate from Rev. Yeong-ho Ha, President of Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth 

Training Center. 

 

After the awarding ceremony of winner of the Divine Principle test and the award for best participant, 

Rev. Ha was welcomed to the stage with a warm applause. 

 

Rev. Ha talked just over 30 minutes and his message was, 'You can achieve your dreams once you make 

that strong resolution. When you make that decision then God will do the rest. After continuous effort 

your dreams will come true in just 20 years. You can become whoever you want and I sincerely hope to 

see presidents and leaders of nations from you.' 

 

After the speech the closing ceremony was ended by Mr. Roderick Rodas, the father figure of this 

workshop. 

 

 

 


